NEWS LETTER INNER WHEEL CLUB OF MARLOW - OCTOBER 2022

We had a well attended meeting in October with a visit from Anne Tennant who has catered for the Inner Wheel District Meetings for many years. She entertained us with many stories about her Catering challenges. Who knew that people could be so difficult. Luckily her amazing sense of humour has saved her and us from disaster.

Bridge Tea



Well done to the small team the made this such a great success. Joan and Pauline S managed to organise everything and fill 8 of the 9 tables with their bridge friends.

Avril with the help of Julie, Rita, Ann, Eunice and Kay produced a beautiful tea and many of you made delicious cakes and scones. You can see from the photographs how fabulously it was presented.

That was only half of it. Every table had a tray with a beautiful tea set

comprising of tea pot, milk jug, plates and cups and saucers, all the best china. Unfortunately we were so busy serving and talking topeople we didn't get a photograph but it was stunning.

We have had lots of compliments and have a fabulous reputation. The few cakes that were left were taken to members coping with illness and thus housebound.



Among those struggling at home were Joan and Gerald Clerehugh. Gerald succumbed to Covid first and then Joan caught the virus. They both felt very unwell and had to isolate at home for almost a month. This meant Joan was



unable to attend the Bridge tea she helped organise or make the mars bar Chrispie cakes she'd promised. She gave me the ingredients and described the process. There is no photograph of the chaos that ensured in my kitchen. All I will say is that I produced enough to put on the plates and my dog Suki did a great job of scoffing dropped Crispies. Should have called her Dyson. Luckily Joan had recovered enough to enjoy an impromptu birthday party that Pauline S had organised......Not a big

Birthday

Pub Lunch

The pub Lunch was held at the Ferry, Cookham Bridge. and again was well attended. I'm sorry I couldn't join you. Thank you to Jan and Julie for organising it and to our members for their support.



Coffee morning

Our District Chair Judith joined us for one of our get together. From this picture she looks like she is making some important announcement. In fact she was trying to tell me that Bridget was joining us.....She needs to go to Specsavers. Bridget was recovering from Covid.

Instead of sending Christmas Cards to each other please send your Christmas Message to Pauline P. and we will include it with the next newsletter. Donations of £5 instead of postage would be welcome.

<u>Textile Lunch</u>. I have 19 on my list. You don't have to knit but Please could you bring any no4 knitting needles with you or brown white green or red double knitting wool if you have it. Finger food for 4 to share. It will be pot luck what we eat!

Future Events

Dates for your Diary

Every Friday 11-12. Coffee morning at Arc Coffee shop, opposite M&S

Wednesday 16th November, Pub Lunch at Toad Hall Garden Centre. Soup and sandwiches. Great for Christmas shopping.

Sunday 13th November: Remembrance Sunday Lunch. After the service at Angela's. There will be a board going round to get a idea of numbers.

Tuesday 6th December: Christmas Party to include partners and friends. Please wear a Christmas hat.

Postponed until June to avoid a risk of Covid for Christmas. Cocktails and Canapés with a Silent Auction. Angela's 6-8pm

2023

Tuesday 10th January- Meeting, Speaker District Chair, Judith Elliot Friday 20th January- Rotary Bridge Drive. Ploughman's and puds Tuesday 21st February-2 clubs supper, Liston Hall. 7:30 Monday 27-29th March- Association Conference- Blackpool. We have 11 members attending.

Tuesday 9th May: Pre Rally Tea at Harleyford Wednesday 10th May: District Rally at Harleyford

2024

7-10th May International Convention - Manchester www.iiwconventionmanchester.com

Birthdays in November

Judith 14th